	ANNOUNCEMENT OF INTENTION NOT TO PREPARE

AN ENVIRONMENTAL STATEMENT (Regulation 5 of the Environmental Impact Assessment (Land Drainage Improvement Works) Regulations 1999 as amended by SI 2005/1399 and 

SI 2006/618




	Cumbria and Lancashire De-silt Programme 2016/2017
The Environment Agency gives notice that it proposes to carry out improvement works to the flood defences on Birks Watercourse in Lytham (Starting: SD37544:29075 to finish SD36865:29212), Fine Janes Brook (Start: SD 36285 16246 Finish SD: 34141 14608) and Boundary Brook (Start:SD 36765 16507 to finish SD 35121 14371), Southport, Hundred End Gutter (Start SD 40987 24318 End SD 41085 25656), Hesketh Bank a total distance of 6.2 kilometres. 
The proposed improvement works will involve the following: a de-silt of the channel bed, in which the material will be placed on the top of bank within the Enviornment Agency designated 8m easement. 
The Environment Agency considers that the improvement works are not likely to have significant effects on the environment and does not intend to prepare an environmental statement in respect of them. A copy of the Low Risk Environment Impact Assessment can be obtained from the Project Manager, Nikki Beale, at the address below. 
Any person wishing to make representations in relation to the likely environmental effects of the proposed improvement works should do so, in writing, to the address specified below, within 28 days of the date of publication of this notice.

Nikki Beale
Environment Agency

Lutra House

Dodd Way

Walton Summit

PRESTON

Lancashire

PR5 8BX



